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HB 2038 – Relating to school food programs 

The bill expands the types of organizations that may be considered for competitive grants 

to provide agriculture-based or garden-based educational activities to include education 

service districts, federally recognized Indian Tribes, schools overseen by the Bureau of 

Indian Education, or soil and water conservation districts. 

 

The Legislative Fiscal Office notes that a $2.5 million General Fund appropriation will be 

made for the Farm-to-School program in HB 5006 (2017). 

 

Recommended Changes 

 

LFO recommends adoption of the -A12 amendment which incorporates the changes made 

by the -A11 amendment and removes the General Fund appropriation from the 2017-19 

biennium.  

 

MOTION:  I move adoption of the -A12 amendment to HB 2038.  (VOTE) 

 

Final Subcommittee Action 

 

LFO recommends that HB 2038, as amended by the -A12 amendment, to be moved to the 

Ways and Means Full Committee. 

 

MOTION:  I move HB 2038, as amended, to the Full Committee with a do pass 

recommendation.  (VOTE) 

 

Carriers 

 

Full Committee: ____________________________________ 

 

House Floor: ____________________________________ 

 

Senate Floor: ____________________________________ 


